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Dear Parents

It has been lovely to have all the children back in school and to see so many of our families again. The children have settled back really well and are working hard and enjoying seeing all their friends and school staff. Many thanks to you all who worked so hard to support your children in lockdown and for keeping us all safe by following the rules in place within school. 

Holy Week

The children have spent time this week learning about the events of Holy Week and reflecting on the journey Jesus was on. They have taken part in worship throughout the week in school, from Kidz Klub and with Canon Sam. I hope you have an enjoyable Easter Day celebration on Sunday and some time as a family during the holiday. 

Staffing

Mrs Burrows in class 3 is expecting her baby in June. She is currently following NHS advice and working from home up to her maternity leave in May. We wish her good health for the remainder of her pregnancy and will let everyone know when the baby arrives. Mrs Brogan, who had been covering reception class, will be working in year 3 from Monday – Wednesday for the next year. We welcome back Mrs Tull from her maternity leave this week and she will be returning to working with children from year 1 and 2. 

Assessments

Pupils across years 1-6 have had short assessments in reading, writing and maths last week. We will be providing a short report about how they are getting on which will be sent home after Easter. At present we do not think it is safe to be able to have a parents evening in school. I hope that in the summer term, if we are able, we will be able to have meetings with parents then. 

Building Work

Alterations to year 4, 5 and 2 classrooms have been completed and the children are making the most of the additional spaces. The extension to nursery to provide a purpose built Rainbow Classroom, is progressing well and it should be finished in June. It will mean the children who currently use the temporary Rainbow Classroom will have a purpose built room for their needs. 

Red Nose Day

Many thanks to everyone who bought a nose and sent in money. We were delighted that £570 was raised for this very important cause. 

World Book Day

As we were unable to celebrate World Book Day, Mrs Vickers organised a workshop for each class last week. This was related to the stories of The Jungle Book for KS2 and The Gingerbread Man for KS1. The children had a wonderful time in the hall. 

Trips and visits

At the moment Leeds health and safety team have advised that no trips or visits should take place. When we have more information about this or any changes are made we will let you know. This is disappointing for the staff and children who usually attend many trips throughout the year and we really look forward to enjoying these again when we can. Some places are offering virtual workshops and classes are having these where they are available. We are waiting to hear whether residential visits are able to take place and we will let you know if we have further news. 

Swimming

At the moment the swimming pool at Quarry house is closed. I will be in touch with them after Easter to discuss when we are able to start swimming lessons again.

Birthdays 

Some parents have asked about sending in sweets for their child’s birthday. If you would like to send something please send it in a few days before the actual birthday so we can store it in advance. Any treats must be wrapped individually. Please do not send cakes or buns. 

Coronavirus

We have had a number of children sent for tests since we came back to school in March. If anyone in your family shows any symptoms of the virus please book a test immediately and let school know. You can attend the site at Bridge Community Church between 8.30 -1.00 when you will be able to have PCR test not a lateral flow one. This is the better test to have. All families are able to have tests to carry out themselves which you can order or collect at local centres. Follow the link to the website which explains more. https://www.gov.uk/order-coronavirus-rapid-lateral-flow-tests
All children who receive certificates each week will have their picture displayed in the entrance hall. Their achievements are also recorded in the gold book. Below is a list of achievers for this half term

Congratulations

Key Stage One
	Kevalli Fray
	Nehemiah Selomon
	Marie Kondasova
	Kandes Tekle

	Gabriella Haftom
	Fyeri Estifanos
	Isaac Samiel
	Lydya Henok

	Marcus Evans
	Lamick Kiflamariam
	Bruk Elias
	Elnathan Paulos

	Azahier Fatawi
	Phinehas Angosom
	Saliem Tesfaldet
	Caleb Daniel

	Adjoa Osei
	William Mortoti
	
	


Key Stage Two
	Lucas Kiflamariam
	Sosna Teklit
	Raheem Abdelrahim
	Sarah Solomon

	Aaron Michael
	Filimon Tekeste
	Heaven Kahssay
	Abigail Biniam

	Jesse Robel
	Isaac Weldedlesa
	Melody Forkuo
	Atal Wardak

	Favour Ezeokoli
	Elana Simon
	Hermela Tefferi
	Mercy Tedros

	Merwa Aibu
	Rebka Yonas
	Class 3
	Horeb Tesfalem

	Rynad Ahmed
	Abigail Robel
	Holy Temesgen
	Class 5

	Joseph Chernot
	Natty Tadessa
	
	


Forthcoming Events

These events will be coming up over the next half term and you will receive more information about them nearer the time

	Dates for your diary

Date

Event

Thursday 1st April

Break up for Easter holiday

Monday 19th April

Return to school

Thursday 22nd April

Class photos

Thursday 29th April

Year 5 Into University session via Zoom in school

Monday 3rd May

Bank Holiday – School closed

Thursday 6th May
Reception trip to Hesketh Farm
Wednesday 26th May

Year 2 to Skelton Grange Environmental centre

Friday 28th May

Break up for half term holiday

Monday 7th June

Return to school

Friday 25th June

Year 6 Into University workshop

Thursday 8th July

Year 4 Into University workshop

Friday 23rd July

Break up for summer holiday


	


Mrs E.J.Holliday

Headteacher
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